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Senate Meeting
Friday, April 11, 2025
1:00 PM
I. Call to Order: Call to Order at 1:00 pm
II. Roll Call: Completed by Chief Justice Zabaleta
III. Land and Labor Acknowledgement: Completed by Pro Tempore Craig
The CU Denver Student Government Association, and the Auraria Campus as a whole, is located on the traditional territories and ancestral homelands of the sovereign tribal nations: Cheyenne, Arapaho, and Ute Nations. This land was also the site of trade, healing, hunting, and gathering for other Indigenous Nations. SGA recognizes that Indigenous peoples are the original stewards of this land. Our Association recognizes the painful history of genocide and forced removal from this territory and pay our respect to the diverse Indigenous peoples still connected to this land. 
SGA also recognizes that the establishment of the Auraria campus was made possible by the forced removal of residents and destruction of the Auraria neighborhood, where families lived, worked, and worshiped together. 
We also acknowledge that the foundations of the United States, the State of Colorado and other institutions were laid on the exploitation of enslaved Africans and their descendants. These enslaved individuals were uprooted from their homes, stripped of their fundamental rights, and were forced to perform hard labor. 
May this acknowledgement allow you to reflect on your duties as a member of SGA and how we can best serve the Indigenous peoples of our community.
IV. Adoption of the Agenda: Motion by Director Thomason to amend the agenda to add the swearing in of new members, Seconded by Senator Peshimam
Motion by Senator Halember to Adopt the Agenda, Seconded by Senator Anson 
V. Approval of Minutes from April 4: Motion by Senator Elliot to Approve the Minutes from April 4, Seconded by Senator Peshimam
VI. Public Comment:
VII. Reports:
a. President: We’re in the interview phase of the provost search. I read the land acknowledgment at the Regents meeting on campus and gave comments. I’m now the rep for the Budget Allocation Review Committee. We're still deciding between an incentive-based or metrics-based model, debating clarity vs. transparency. No final decision yet, but a presentation to the Chancellor is coming soon. Furniture updates: North Classroom and Student Commons upgrades should be done this summer. Excited about the Milo Awards on Monday, I’ll be speaking for some of our winners.
b. Civic Engagement: This week, we’ve been tabling to promote Nourish Now, the RTD survey, and elections, which went pretty well overall. Nourish Now is happening next week, Tuesday the 15th and Wednesday the 16th. We have a sign-up link out now, four people per shift, so if you're interested, please sign up. We've also been working on transition documents.
c. [bookmark: _Int_qNKrYmIK][bookmark: _Int_PKf99xSp]College Council: We swore in two new members at the last Senate meeting and have been going over role expectations. Our goal is for them to table within their schools before the end of the year. We're also working on transition documents and our end-of-year presentation, which will be shared at Senate on the 25th.
d. Finance & Funding: Applications are closed, and we’re almost done with the budget. A few requests were tabled and will be reviewed today. We should be wrapped up by next week. We’ll also start working on transition documents and may present an update with our purchase tracking Excel sheets at the next Senate meeting.
e. Judicial: The Judicial Committee onboarded two new members and assigned minute takers for each committee. We’re working on transition documents and two new projects: a conflict of interest judicial opinion and updating materials on MyLynx . We’ll coordinate with committee chairs to align on minute-taking expectations.
f. Public Relations: This week was focused on elections and posting candidate introductions on Instagram. I'm also preparing a speaker intro for next week’s TEDxCU Denver event for Ex Officio Dew. We’ve started working on transition documents too.
g. SACAB: This week, we passed a bill to spend about $2,500 on swag for student outreach. We’re back to working on the bylaws. TSAC held a meeting, it was mainly a space for airing concerns, with no solutions discussed, so more to come on that.
h. SSRC: We’re pretty much done, just wrapping up transition documents. Our final SSRC presentation is next week.
i. Advisor: You should’ve received the Student Life Employee Satisfaction Survey, please fill it out honestly to help improve the student employee experience. Also, don’t forget to submit your timesheets by 10 PM tonight to get paid on time.
j. Ex Officio: If you want any bills passed using our operating funds, submit them by next Friday, the 18th. Our last Senate session is on the 2nd, and inauguration is on the 9th, more details to come. Also, please stick to your commitments, even with finals coming up. It’s easy to skip a shift or miss tasks, but follow through, both for your team and yourself. We’re not done yet, and there’s still work to be done
VIII. Unfinished Business:
a. Senate Bill 2024-25-35 Allocation Request for Civics Committee’s Involvement in Tri-Institutional Multicultural Event
· Presented by Director Thomason
· Friendly amendment by Senator Leaser to change “Know Your Rights” to “Civics” committee on line 11, accepted by Director Thomason
· Motion by Senator Leaser to vote on SB 2024-25-35, Seconded by Senator Elliot
· Roll Call Vote: 15-0-0
· SB 2024-25-35 PASSED
IX. New Business:
a. SGA Spending Deadline
· Already Presented by Ex officio Dew (in Reports)
b. Swearing in of New Members
· Motion by Senator Halember to recess for 5 minutes, Seconded by Senator Halember
· Back at 1:28 pm
· Justice Johnson was sworn in.
X. General Business from the Floor: 
· Senator Leaser: For the Know Your Rights Ad Hoc Committee, instead of hosting an event, we’ll support a Poli Sci event on May 1st about the first 100 days of Trump’s administration and the Tri Campus Cultural Event on the 29th. We’ll also begin workshopping a petition related to the SGA and SACAB resolution and start tabling for it from April 21st to May 2nd. I’m considering writing a bill to use some of our operating funds to provide eating utensils for the two dorms. Since I’m not a dorm student, I’d appreciate feedback from anyone who lives there on what’s needed. After adjournment, I’d like to workshop this further.
· Representative Valdez: I’m serving as the graduate rep for the Vice Chancellor of Strategic Enrollment and Student Success. We’ll be bringing in four more candidates over the next couple of weeks. There will be student breakfasts on Monday and Wednesday next week and the week after, feel free to come meet them and ask questions.
XI. Adjourn: Motion to adjourn by Director Thomason, Seconded by Senator Halember
· Adjourned at 1:34 pm
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